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AN ACT TO PROMOTE A  LOW CARBON ECONOMY ESTABLISHING FO R THIS 
PURPOSE THE EMISSION CAP-AND-TRADE SYSTEM IN THE INDUSTRY SECTOR 
TO REDUCE GREENHOUSE GAS EMISSIONS AND PROTECT THE CLIMATE

Explanatory Note

Global warming has reached an alarming stage. It is not an understatem ent that 
increasing amounts of carbon dioxide and other greenhouse gases are heating up the 
earth’s climate and that inaction could be catastrophic.

Amidst this looming scenario, our economy is growing at a considerable pace. The 
challenge before u s then is to accelerate economic growth without compromising the 
state of our environment.

Thus, this bill introduces the concept of “low carbon economy.” The idea is to pave the 
way for a  cleaner environment by limiting the release of greenhouse gases by the 
industrial and commercial sector.

Upon consultation with the industrial sector, the Department of Environment and 
Natural Resources, in collaboration with the Department of Trade and Industry, shall 
set a  cap on the greenhouse gas emissions of compctnles. To cushion the impact of a 
cap on companies, this bill allows them to trade credits with each other. Allowances for 
greenhouse gas emissions will be issued to companies which, in turn, may be freely 
traded by them tn a market-driven system. Companies with excess greenhouse gas 
emissions may buy allowances from the market, while companies with less greenhouse 
gas emissions may sell their allowances to the market. This trading mechanism allows 
for a  pseudo-financial market that allows for companies to transact with each other but 
with an additional benefit of maintaining the target emissions in the economy.

The emission cap-and-trade system is a  constructive and business-friendly approach to 
countering global warming. Ultimately, a  market for companies that emit greenhouse 
gases shall compete to clean up our air.

Undoubtedly, a  low carbon economy would accelerate reduction of greenhouse gas 
emission, encourage use of new climate change-related technologies, and ensure 
benefits to consumers from the trading in allowances.

In view of the above, passage of this bill is earnestly sought.

"CORENXEGARDA
Senator








